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Whole of Government Talking Points: Skilled migration occupation 

list traffic light bulletin 

 The Government is committed to ensuring that Australian workers 

are given the first priority for jobs, while allowing business to 

access the critical skills they need to grow if skilled Australian 

workers are not available.  

 To support this, the skilled migration occupation lists that underpin 

Australia’s skilled visa programs are reviewed regularly by the 

Department of Employment. 

 The Department has released a Traffic Light Bulletin on possible 

changes to the skilled migration occupation lists, for the next 

update in January 2018. 

 This Traffic Light Bulletin is for consultation purposes only 

and does not represent a decision of the Government. 

o Every stakeholder now has an opportunity, until 1 December, 

to put forward their feedback on the Traffic Light Bulletin. 

 There were substantial changes to the lists in April and July this 

year. Therefore, the Government has prioritised continuity and 

stability. 

 For this reason, no changes have been proposed for the medium 

and long-term strategic skills list. 

 Following stakeholder feedback, the Department will provide its 

final advice to the Government for decision. 

 The final decision on the lists will be made by the Minister for 

Immigration and Border Protection. 

Next steps 

 Following this process, the next review is scheduled for the first 

half of 2018, for a July update to the lists. 

 The Department will again undertake stakeholder consultation in 

support of the next review. 



Portfolio specific talking points  

Foreign Affairs and Trade 

 The Department of Employment has worked with the Department 

of Foreign Affairs and Trade to ensure that international trade 

obligations are considered in providing advice on the composition 

of the skilled migration occupation lists. 

Health 

 The Department of Employment has consulted the Department of 

Health in preparing the Traffic Light Bulletin. This recognises the 

responsibilities of the Health portfolio for medical workforce 

planning and the delivery of health services, including in regional 

Australia. 

Industry, Innovation and Science 

 The Department of Employment has received advice from the 

Department of Industry, Innovation and Science to ensure that the 

Traffic Light Bulletin takes into account the skills needs required to 

support the Australian Government’s National Innovation and 

Science Agenda.  

Agriculture and Water Resources    

 A separate regional migration occupation list will be released for 

implementation in March 2018.  

 Occupations that are not on the January 2018 skilled migration 

occupation lists remain eligible for consideration for the regional 

migration occupations list. 

 The Department of Employment will release details regarding the 

regional migration occupations list after the current review process 

has concluded. 

 Stakeholders with an interest in occupations where there are 

regional workforce needs are encouraged to engage with the 

Department at that time. 
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department's switchboard on 1300 488 064 during business hours (8:30am ‐ 5pm Local time) and delete all copies of 
this transmission together with any attachments. 


















